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oLENN L. RQESTER
v5CE persectwv-opanations

April 1, 1980

Mr. fl.C. Seidle, Chief

Reactor Construction and
Engineering Support Branch

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Region IV
611 Ryan Plaza Drive
Suite 1000
Arlington, Texas 76011

Re: (a) Docket No. STN 50-482
(b) GKoester letter to WSeidle dated

February 8, 1980
Subj: Tinius-01 son Concrete Cylinder

Compressive Strength Testing Machine

Dear Mr. Seidle:

As indicated in my letter of February 8,1980, (Reference (b)),
we have concluded our investigation into the use of an oversize -

head on our Tinius-Olson compressive strength testing machine.
We have concluded that the use of the oversize head has no
safety significance and that Regulation 10CFR50.55(e) is not
applicable. Data to support this conclusion is available at
the Wolf Creek Site and may be reviewed during any future site
inspection.

Yours very truly,
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